



Q Search thousands of research reports, articles and solu...

View/Filter by A - Z
Categories

**NEWS RELEASE** 

## More than Half of Disposable Gowns ECRI Tested Fail to Meet Necessary Protection Standards

ECRI cautions against gowns made outside United States or by non-traditional manufacturers November 10, 2020

**PLYMOUTH MEETING, PA**—New analyses by the nation's leading patient safety organization show that more than 50 percent of the disposable isolation gowns it tested failed to meet standard levels of protection, putting healthcare workers at risk of exposure to bloodborne or other pathogens, as well as SARS-CoV-2, the virus that causes COVID-19.

Researchers at ECRI, a non-profit organization that has advised hospitals, government organizations and other healthcare stakeholders on product safety for decades, found that 52 percent of gowns with unstated levels of protection failed to meet even the Association for the Advancement of Medical Instrumentation's (AAMI<sup>®</sup>) lowest level for protection. ECRI also tested gowns that claimed AAMI-level protection and found that 50 percent did not meet the AAMI PB70 standard, a system for the evaluation and classification of liquid barrier performance.

ECRI issued a <u>high-priority hazard alert</u> to warn U.S. healthcare organizations about its safety concerns after evaluating 34 distinct models of disposable gowns from suppliers outside America or from non-traditional suppliers. The evaluation was done according to rigorous product-testing protocols conducted by ECRI's quality assurance experts at the organization's independent medical device laboratory.

"Hospitals have been ramping up their procurement of isolation gowns to protect workers from the novel coronavirus and we're finding that many of the products they are buying simply do not meet basic protection standards," said Marcus Schabacker, MD, PhD, ECRI's president and chief executive officer. "Our research shows that you can't judge the authenticity of the product based on its appearance, labeling, or packaging without product testing."

Since the pandemic began, healthcare providers across the nation have struggled to procure personal protective equipment (PPE), including isolation gowns and N95 masks. Dire circumstances, supply chain shortages, and a lack of a centralized approach to dealing with the crisis are forcing healthcare systems in the United States to find alternative supply sources.

Many PPE products from non-traditional and international suppliers are unsafe and ineffective. In September, ECRI released its analysis of imported masks and found 70 percent of the Chinese KN95 respiratory masks it tested failed to meet U.S. standards

ECRI experts warn against healthcare organizations using isolation gowns from outside the United States or from non-traditional suppliers. If using these products is the only option, they must be used only in extremely low-risk circumstances or undergo independent laboratory testing for liquid impact and hydrostatic penetration to verify barrier effectiveness. Sterile gowns are necessary during invasive procedures, such as inserting a central line.

"As we have seen first-hand, manufacturer test reports or certificates are not a guarantee that these gowns are safe and effective," said Michael Argentieri, vice president for technology and safety at ECRI. "We are advising our members against purchasing gowns that do not adequately protect healthcare workers, especially during the pandemic."

For more information about ECRI's independent testing of isolation gowns, e-mail <a href="mailto:clientservices@ecri.org">clientservices@ecri.org</a>, call 610-825-6000, x5891, or visit www.ecri.org.



 More than half of disposable gowns tested by @ECRI\_Org fail to meet protection standards, posing #COVID-19 risks for #healthcare workers

## **About ECRI**

ECRI is an independent, nonprofit organization improving the safety, quality, and cost-effectiveness of care across all healthcare settings. With a focus on patient safety, evidence-based medicine, and health technology decision solutions, ECRI is respected and trusted by healthcare leaders and agencies worldwide. Over the past fifty years, ECRI has built its reputation on integrity and disciplined rigor, with an unwavering commitment to independence and strict conflict-of-interest rules.

ECRI is the only organization worldwide to conduct independent medical device evaluations, with labs located in North America and Asia Pacific. ECRI is designated an Evidence-based Practice Center by the U.S. Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality. ECRI and the Institute for Safe Medication Practices PSO is a federally certified Patient Safety Organization as designated by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. The Institute for Safe Medication Practices (ISMP) formally became an ECRI Affiliate in 2020.

Contact Us

Visit www.ecri.org and follow @ECRI\_Org.

## For more information, contact:

Manufacturers

Government

Laurie Menyo, Director of Strategic Communications (610) 825-6000, ext. 5310 lmenyo@ecri.org

610.825.6000

Email Us Report a Device Problem Contact About ECRI Contact Us About Report a Device Problem Blog Report a Medication or Vaccine Event Careers Events News Podcast Solutions Library Providers General Topics Clinical Specialties Insurers



Care Settings

Role

